Evergreen Chapter

American Society for Public Administration

Board of Directors Meeting

March 29, 2007

Columbia Center, Seattle 

Present: President Gary Walker, J. Paul Blake, Brian Estes, Monica McCallum, Steve Benowitz, Fran Kwan, Mary VanVerst, Dave Broom, R. Peggy Smith.

President Gary called the meeting to order at 5:30pm.  Gary noted that there was no quorum at the February meeting, so there was no official business.  After reviewing the agenda, he asked it there were other items to add.  A discussion of meeting night was added.

Secretary Report

The Minutes of January 24, 2007 were distributed by Gary.  They were approved as written.

Treasurer Report

Brian handed out the July 2006 – June 2007 Budget and activity to date.  We are in good financial shape.  We have a Checking balance of $312 and a Savings balance of $3,800.

 Program Committee

J. Paul said that he has made modifications in the General Description of the Program Committee, but he did not have copies this evening.  He suggested that it could be e-mailed to members.

A number of ideas for the Public Service Recognition event were offered by persons present.  It was decided that J. Paul would contact the Federal Executive Board to see if we might co-sponsor an event with them.

As a follow-up to a question about our 501c3 status, it was reported that ASPA National that made it clear that we cannot enter into a contract without their approval.  We can, at any time solicit funds, as a 501c3 organization. 

There followed a discussions about the possibility of our sponsoring events where political persons would be on the agenda.  Concern was expressed about the sensitivity of appearing to be taking a partisan stance.  Although we do want to continue hosting bi-partisan or non-partisan events, this in no way will dampen our efforts so set up partnerships to put on events/public sector interest activities. 

Steve provided the Career Fair planning update. There has been considerable progress made by the Steering Committee. It still looks like it will be in the fall.  Steps are being taken to see if the Seattle Center would be a reasonable venue. Steve said he could send members a Fact Sheet that would detail various aspects of what has been agreed upon and planned so far.  He mentioned that, as time goes on, there will be a request coming for help with specific tasks.

Mary and Dave talked about the National Conference, which they recently attended.  In addition to putting together a panel, they attended the International Consortium meeting.  Dave was chosen to be the next International Coordinator.  In addition, he will be a member of the Finance Committee.  Next year’s conference will be held in Dallas, TX.  

The wonderful article in the PA Times International section, which was written by Mary was acknowledged. Thanks for the good work on behalf of the Evergreen Chapter.

Membership Committee

In Nick’s absence, Gary reported that the two of them will be starting work on nominations.  Mary volunteered to help, building on her experience from last year.

Calendar and Administrative Items

Todd had reported, via e-mail, that our current Internet Service Provider has been a problem, and he suggested we switch providers.

Dave moved; Steve seconded; passed: that we switch ISP provided to Go-Daddy.com, at a cost of $50 per year.

The persons present agreed that the 4th Thursday of the month is a good meeting date.  In addition, if we meet in Brian’s office (the Columbia Center), we can have people attend by phone.  

Monica was given many congratulations and good wishes, when she noted that she had been named a Presidential Management Fellow. 

NEXT MEETING:
Thursday, April 26, 2007




Columbia Center, Seattle

Respectfully submitted,

R. Peggy Smith

Secretary

